#### Hello from the Holloway Park team – and welcome to your April update!

We're committed to being good neighbours as work continues on site, and part of that means keeping you informed about the steps we're taking to minimise any impact.

Recent dry weather and wind have increased dust levels, and thanks to our on-site monitor and the communication channels we have in place, we've been able to track feedback closely and respond quickly. We've also taken the opportunity to raise awareness across the team, reinforcing our shared responsibility to keep dust to a minimum.

The photos in this newsletter show some of the new water cannons we've installed, placed strategically around the site to help keep dust levels down and reduce disruption to the surrounding area.

If you have any questions or would like to speak with us, please don't hesitate to get in touch—whether by email, phone, or by visiting one of our regular drop-in sessions. We're always happy to hear from you.







Next Drop-In Session will be the 7th of May between 2:30 pm to 4 pm

## **Building Names**

We're excited to share the naming of the new buildings and street at Holloway Park. Many of you kindly contributed your ideas, helping us choose names that reflect the site's rich history and celebrate inspiring women with a connection to Islington.

Islington Council has now approved several of the names we proposed. These include Griffin Street, inspired by the stone griffins that once stood at the entrance of the Victorian Holloway prison, and building names that honour pioneering women like Mary Wollstonecraft, Caroline Chisholm, Lilian Lindsay, and Elizabeth Wilkinson.

In a nod to the Holloway Prison garden, three blocks have also been named after cherry trees once found on the site.

We've now used the suggestions that were eligible for this phase, but we'll be inviting you to share more ideas soon—so watch this space!

# Consultation for phases 2 & 3

Scan the QR code below to join the mailing list and stay informed about future updates and to sign up for our next workshop. Or email info@hollowayparkconsultat ion.co.uk







# Time Capsule at Holloway Park.

Community Plan for Holloway (CP4H) have suggested to us that residents would be keen to keep some memories of the Holloway area in a time capsule (or possibly more than one) buried on the Holloway Park

Once planted in the ground the capsule has a life of up to 200 years to keep the contents safe and waterproof during that time for people to unearth and discover things about the Holloway community in the future. It measures 50cm X 10cm or 19.6" X 3.9". We are looking for ideas of what you would like to show people of the future.

Photographs and, pictures would fit nicely rolled up for example, or a USB stick possibly would be suitable to include, but what would the subject of the images that we are preserving for prosperity? If you have things you would like to see preserved for the future, please let us know. We are keen to hear your ideas.

Contact details are at the end of the newsletter.

#### PROGRESS ON SITE

- C1: Level 7 Verts & Balconies
  - C2: L6 Decking
- D1: Level 7 Slabs & Verts
  - D2: Level 6 Slab
  - D3: Level 7 Slab
- E1: Level 3 Deck/ Level 2 Slab
  - E2: Level 6 Slab

## UPCOMING WORK

- C1: Level 8 Slab / L9 Decking
  - C2: L7 Slabs & Verts
- D1: Level 4 & 5
  - D2: Level 5 decking
  - D3: Level 5 slab + Verts
- E1: Complete Ground Floor +
  - 50% Level 1 Slab + Vert
  - E2: Level 3 Verts & Level 4
  - Decking

#### **CONTACT DETAILS**

For any queries that you'd like to discuss, please contact us at:

#### **HOLLOWAY PARK**



Parkhurst Road, N7 0NU



0333 660104



info@hollowayparkcommunity.co.uk



hollowayparkcommunity.co.uk

#### **CONSTRUCTION WORKING HOURS**

0800 – 1800 Weekdays 0800 – 1300 Saturdays

If you wish to speak to the Council about this project, please contact Islington Construction Monitoring

Lee – 020 7527 7272 or islington.gov.uk/ReportASB



